
VILLAGE OF BREWSTER  
BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

February 15, 2012 

Minutes 
The Board of Trustees of the Village of Brewster held a Regular Meeting at 7:30 PM on February 15, 2012 at 
Village Hall, 50 Main Street, Brewster, New York.  
 
Attendees:  Absent: 
Mayor: James Schoenig 
Deputy Mayor and Trustee: Christine Piccini  
Trustees; Tom Boissonnault, Terri Stockburger, Mary Bryde 
Village Engineer: John Folchetti   
Village Counsel: Anthony Molé,  
Clerk & Treasurer: Peter Hansen 
Village Police: John Del Gardo 

Pledge to flag. 

Notation of Exits 

Mayor Schoenig motions to open the meeting, Trustee Stockburger 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

1. 2012 Farmers Market – KC Anderson – Ms. Anderson explained the Farmers Market plan for this year 
would be the same as past years and hopes to open earlier than normal.  Ms. Anderson asks permission to 
use 208 Main Street parking lot again this year and provides the legal documents with regard to liability 
and hold harmless to Village Counsel.  These documents are the same as the prior year.  Mayor Schoenig 
motions to authorize The Coalition for a Better Brewster to use the parking lot at 208 Main on 
Wednesdays and Saturdays from 9AM to 2PM waiving all fees from June 1st through November 17th 2012 
known as The Brewster Farmers Market, Trustee Stockburger 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

2. Monthly Reports  
2.1. Engineer’s Report – Engineer John Folchetti - Mayor Schoenig motions to accept the Engineer’s report, 

Trustee Bryde 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.  The Engineer’s report follows the text of these minutes.  Trustee 
Bryde has a question on the correspondence received from the Putnam County Stormwater 
committee.  Mr. Folchetti responds that our Retrofits are considered Year 2 projects so there are no 
constraints.  Trustee Bryde asks Mr. Folchetti about the letter due to DEC with regard to the WWTP 
inspection, answer; in process.   

2.2. Police Report – Chief John Del Gardo provided the Police Report for January, 2012.  Mayor Schoenig 
motions to accept the Police Report for January 2012, Trustee Bryde 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.  The Police 
Report follows the text of these minutes.  Trustee Bryde asks if the Chief attended the Putnam County 
Emergency Services summit with all the other agencies.  Answer; yes. 

2.3. Planning Board Report – Chairman David Kulo provides the Planning Board Report for January.  Deputy 
Mayor Piccini motions to accept the Planning Board Report for January, 2012 Mayor Schoenig 2nd all in 
favor 5 to 0.  The Planning Board Report follows the text of these minutes.   

2.4. Zoning Board of Appeals Report – no report.  No meeting in January. 
2.5. Code Enforcement Report – Mayor Schoenig motions to accept the Code Enforcement Report for 

January, Trustee Boissonnault 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.  Currently the Clerk assembles the report from the 
Building department database.  There will be some revisions to January because not everything was 
entered into the database when the report was run. The Clerk will provide an amended January report 
with February’s report.  Trustee Boissonnault suggests it would be a good thing to have one of the 
Code Enforcers present on occasion at these meetings.  Clerk will advise. 

3. Peaceable Hill Rate & Contract – Mayor Schoenig explains that he and the Clerk met with Supervisor Hay, 
Councilwoman Eckardt, and Special Districts coordinator Levon Bedrosian.  The Village provided a proposal 



to the Town to lower their rate by roughly 17 to 18% which is a number we can live with.  The idea is not 
to lose money or overtax the village rate payer while at the same time offering a concession to Peaceable 
Hill rate payers that the village can accept on condition the Town establishes the outside village special 
district(s).  This way the Village can lower the contingency expense in the budget by roughly $20,000 
because we would stop repairing outside village water users.  Trustee Stockburger motions to set the rate 
in the Peaceable Hill Water District at Tier 2 of the Village Water rates which is currently $0.02 per gallon 
with no additional base charge, Mayor Schoenig 2nd all in favor 4 to 0. 

Trustee Boissonnault was called away from the meeting at 8:35PM. 
4. Streetlights along trackside north & south – Mayor Schoenig motions to authorize the Clerk to spend up to 

$450 per streetlamp to remove up to 7 lamps along trackside north and south to reduce our expenses, 
with lighting still being provided by Metro North fixtures, Trustee Bryde 2nd all in favor 4 to 0. 

5. Building maintenance IMA – Deputy Mayor Piccini motions to approve Resolution No. 021512-1, the 
Building Maintenance IMA, Trustee Stockburger 2nd all in favor 4 to 0. 

6. Revised Southeast Court Security IMA – Mayor Schoenig motions to approve Resolution No. 021512-2, the 
amended the IMA for Southeast Court Security, Trustee Stockburger 2nd all in favor 4 to 0. 

7. Local Law re-filing- Trustee Stockburger motions to re-file the local laws for 450 Main rezoning is now LL 1 
of 2012, and that the Water code be readopted as LL2 of 2012 Deputy Mayor Piccini 2nd all in favor 4 to 0. 

8. Code Update proposal – tabled until March 7, 2012 
9. Good Friday Parade Permit – tabled until March 7, 2012 and ask for representative to appear. 

10. Correspondence sent-received – Deputy Mayor Piccini motions to accept Correspondence Sent and 
Received, Mayor Schoenig 2nd – Trustee Bryde asks about a letter from Barry Nesson thanking the Mayor 
for the visit, what was that about?  Mayor Schoenig said it was simply a thank you for a visit requesting an 
update on the Village, no return letter is required.  Also, the letter from the Traffic Engineer, what was the 
followup?  Mayor Schoenig sent the letter to MTA as it is their signage he is taking issue with, not the 
Village.   Additionally the letter from Putnam County Clerk Sant regarding the expansion to the Records 
center where he asks for our support – that letter is missing from the correspondence received – Clerk will 
find the letter and forward, all in favor 4 to 0.   

11. Minutes for approval – February 1, 2012 – Trustee Bryde motions to approve the February 1st meeting 
minutes, Deputy Mayor Piccini 2nd all in favor 4 to 0. 

12. Vouchers Payable 
12.1. A General $46,700.76 
12.2. EN Engineering Reimbursements 27.50 
12.3. F  Water 10,671.15 
12.4. G Sewer Operations 59,355.56 
12.5. H15 Sidewalks Safetea-lu 1,231.50   
12.6. TA Trust and Agency 2,633.52 

 Total Vouchers Payable  $120,619.99 
Trustee Bryde reviewed all the payables in the office today and everything is in order.  Mayor 
Schoenig motions to approve Vouchers Payable, Deputy Mayor Piccini 2nd all in favor 4 to 0. 

13. Other Business  

13.1. Deputy Mayor Piccini 

13.1.1. Information regarding the status of FIOS in the Village.  Nothing has changed in the schedule for 
rollout.  However in areas where Fiber has been installed they may be able to get Internet and 
Phone, but no TV. 

13.1.2. Microenterprise Grant, we received information that we or our representatives can meet with 
the State on April 19, 2012. 

13.1.3. At the last meeting the Planning Federation material for training was provided to the Board.  
Cost estimates for Comp Plan review, workshops and training follows the text of these minutes.  
Plan is to contact them again to refine the proposal, schedule and timing. 

13.2. Trustee Bryde  



13.2.1. Budget Comparison report – tabled until this meeting – Clerk advises we are still on target and 
75% through the budget year following tonight’s payables. 

13.2.2. Parking Permits & Credit Cards – status – Clerk advises we have been processing the new 
parking permits since the end of January though not without hiccups.  The company, KVS, is 
working with us to make the process smoother and more productive.  Trustee Bryde asks how 
the employees are doing with the new system.  Clerk says they are doing very well.  The Credit 
card processing will go into effect when the bank sets up the new account and the application 
process is able to be completed with the transaction company. 

13.2.3. Blight Study – any more activity?  Clerk says there have been three people in to review the 
study during the last week or so.  Typically they take copies of their property evaluations. 

13.2.4. What is the status of the CT motor vehicle contract? 

13.3. Mayor Schoenig  

13.3.1. CT motor vehicle, nothing new yet 

13.3.2. Title for vehicle in impound – Counsel is working with NYMVA to take ownership for disposal. 

13.3.3. Parking District process.  We need to develop a local law.  Counsel has been researching. 

13.3.4. Lien has been served for outside Village water user in arrears.  Has 30 days to appeal. 

14. New Business 

14.1. Trustee Stockburger 

14.1.1. A Parade permit for an Easter parade being considered and may appear before us soon. 

14.2. Mayor Schoenig 

14.2.1. Emergency services – attended a meeting and learned that New York Alert is a free program 
that connects residents with multiple communication methods in the event of emergency.  This 
will replace the Blackboard initiative which costs money.  Supervisor Hay will set up a Town 
Village meeting and have Putnam County Emergency Services come over to explain the 
program.  People must sign up themselves.  We cannot sign them up. 

15. Public Comment 

15.1. Rick Stockburger checks the on-lot pump stations, found an unlocked electrical box.  Property 
owner objected to his presence on the property.  The village has an easement to enter property 
but it should probably be code enforcement, DPW, and possibly Police.  Also Crosswalk stop 
sign is broken and needs to be replaced. 

15.2. Keith Green says the ZBA granted 1st United Methodist Church a zoning variance for a new sign, 
which is an Eagle Scout project, but the project is over budget because of the zoning variance 
application and asks if the Board would consider any relief from the ZBA application fee of 
$400.   

15.3. Tyler Murello asks why there were 3 police cars on duty Tuesday?  Town of Southeast Court. 

15.4. Tyler also asked why the Village portion of town taxes went up 19%.  Mayor Schoenig says we 
are asking why the Town charges the village so much for highways.  It is out of proportion to 
reality. 

16. Mayor Schoenig motions to go into Executive Session to discuss potential litigation, Deputy Mayor Piccini 
2nd all in favor 4 to 0.  Mayor Schoenig motions to come out of Executive session, resume the regular 
meeting and adjourn, Deputy Mayor Piccini 2nd all in favor 4 to 0. 

  



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 
Village of Brewster Planning Board Report for January, 2012 

David P. Kulo Jr. 

Chairman 

  

Regular Meeting January 24, 2011 

 

2627 Carmel Avenue – Frank Galizia – Mr. Galizia went before the Planning Board as recommended by the 
Building Dept., regarding a proposal to expand one of his two bedroom apartments into an existing 3rd floor.  
Since there was no change of use or modifications to the structure, the Planning Board directed the owner to 
the Building Dept. as it is proper authority in this matter. 

  

David Kulo  

Chairman, Planning Board 

February 13, 2012 


